
Greentown Town Council Meeting

FEBRUARY 18,2025 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Craig Standish, Debra Everling, Mark Lantz, Clerk Teresa
Duke

Absent: James Skinner

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (01/21/25) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mrs. Everling. Motion was seconded by Mr. Lantz. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for January 22"^ - February 18^ were •
$132,173.26. Computer Glitch on 01/21/25 for the General Fund was $8,367.82. Water Fund
was $136,171.73. Computer Glitch on 01/21/25 for the Water Fund was $22,570.22. The
Wastewater Fund totaled $498,787.76. Computer Glitch on 01/21/25 for the Wastewater Fund
was $68,186.69. The Stormwater Fund was $16,888.06. The Council received Fund
Appropriation Reports and Payroll Check registers for payroll ending 01/25/25 & 02/10/25 in
caucus prior to Town Coxmcil meeting. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept. Motion was
made by Mr. Standish. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney - Nuisance Abatement Update on 119-121 North Meridian Street &
624 West Payton Street: Mr. Peelle informed the Coimcil that he has talked with Danny
Barton's attorney and he is advising and believes his client (Mr. Barton) will comply to bring his
property at 624 West Payton Street to compliance, clean-up will start when the weather gets
warmer. Mr. Peelle will wait two weeks to see if any clean-up work has begun. If there are no
signs of clean-up, Mr. Peelle said the next step will be to start enforcing the fines on this
property.

Mr. Peelle said he would draft a letter to the Railroad Company regarding the poor conditions of
the Town's railroad crossings. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion for Mr. Lantz to provide
photographs of the railroad crossings to Mr. Peelle so he can prepare appropriate legal
notification to the Railroad Company that the Town Coimcil would like for them to comply to
the Indiana Code on maintaining their crossings that are in the right of ways. Motion was made
by Mrs. Everling. Motion was seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Attorney, T.J. Rethlake gave an update on 119-121 N. Meridian Street. T.J. Rethlake informed
the Council that Mr. Hinesley is under contract with Hayes Brothers Construction for work on
his building, directly with Seth Hayes. Unfortunately, Seth Hayes recently passed away and Mr.
Hinesley is now dealing with Larry Hayes. Seth Hayes had given Mr. Hinesley a friend and
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